calendar

Graduation 2003—There will be a short meeting for the parents of juniors at Goodland High School to finalize plans for money making projects. The meeting will be held at 6:30 p.m. **Thursday** in the Home Economics Room at Grant Junior High. All juniors' parents need to attend.

Bowling Leagues— Mixed Bowling League will meet at 7 p.m. Wednesday.

Wednesday Morning Coffee League will meet at 8:15 a.m. Wednesday

Mens Scratch League will meet at 8 p.m. Wednesday.

Thursday Mens League will meet at

8 p.m. Thursday. Men and Women Mixed League will

meet at 7 p.m. Thursday. Happy Hour Bowling League will meet at **8 p.m. Thursday.** Any ques-

tions call Lynn Abott 899-5489. Tuesday Ladies League will meet at 7 p.m. Tuesday.

All meetings will be held at Bowladium Lanes and are open to anyone interested in playing.

SHARE — The last day to register for the September's pick up is Monday The next pick up date is **Saturday**, Sept. 22, at 824 Main, Goodland.

Carnegie Arts Center — Cally Krallman's work will be showing now through Friday, Aug. 31. All August events are sponsored by Vignery and Mason, Attorneys at Law. The arts center is open from 10 a.m.-5 p.m. Tuesday through Friday and from 1-4 p.m. Saturday, Sunday and Mon-

Veterans' affairs— Jody Tubbs of the Kansas Commission on Veterans' Affairs, will be in Goodland from 1 until 2:15 p.m. mountain time in the Assembly Room, on the third floor of the courthouse, to assist veterans and their dependants with claims work, on **Tuesday, Sept. 6,**. If you are unable to contact Ms. Tubbs in Goodland you may contact her in Colby any Monday, Wednesday, or Friday. That phone number is (785) 462-3572.

blood drive

The Red Cross blood drive will be in Goodland from 12-6 p.m., Wednesday at the Catholic Church, 307 W. 13. All types of blood are needed, especially O-positive and negative. Bring a friend who has never given blood or hasn't donated in the last 12 months and both of you will receive a free T-

Donors must be at least 17 years old, weigh more than 110 pounds, and be in generally good health. For more information call Harriet Demaree, local blood chairman at 899-2431, or Martha Gunderson 899-5933.

obituaries

Roy Francis Duell

Memorial services for Goodland

High School alumnus Roy Francis

Duell will be at 10:30 a.m. Wednesday

at the Seibert (Colo.) Community

Duell, 74, died Aug. 22 at his home

in Seibert. He was born April 26, 1927,

on the Duell family homestead near

Ruleton, to Bernhard O. and Frances

He attended elementary school in

Ruleton, and graduated from

Goodland High School. From Fort

Hays State College, he received his

bachelor's degree and a master's de-

Duell enlisted in the Army during the

Korean War and served from 1950 to

1952. He was stationed in Germany as

n Kansas have certified teachers greet-

ing them as they begin the school year.

revised figures from the Department of

Education showed that as of Aug. 1,

there were 512 teacher vacancies, com-

pared with 530 at the same time last

year. This year's vacancies occurred in

125 of the state's 304 school districts.

Most of the vacancies have been

Legislators were told Monday that

Church.

(Hogeboom) Duell.

gree in art education.

library news

The Goodland Public Library is now enrolling children for Story Hour for the 2001-2002 year. There will be two sessions for 3 year old children, Wednesdays at 11 a.m. and Thursdays at 10 a.m. The sessions for 4 and 5 year old children will be Wednesdays at 10 a.m. and Thursdays at 11 a.m. Each session will last 45 minutes.

Story Hour will begin Sept. 12 and 13. Parents are asked to enroll children now and select which session they prefer. Karen Gillihan, Children's Librarian, is in charge of the program and can be reached at 899-5461.

scholarship winner

Barbara Gilley, 2000 Brewster High School graduate and Fort Hays State University sophomore, has accepted a \$500 Transfer Student Award for the 2001-2002 academic year at Fort Hays State. She was involved in Ohi Theta Kappa and was a member of the women's basketball team at Colby Community College. Gilley, daughter potatoes, california mixed veg., bread, of Rod and Susan Gilley of Brewster, plans a career in pharmacy.

activities

Neighborhood Improvement Youth Employment Act program — Harvest America Corp. is offering an opportunity for local non-profit and public agencies to get a bright and energetic assistant at no cost. Youths work 10 hours per week during the school year and 32 hours per week during the summer. The program pays for the wages. Agencies that would like a youthful assistant and youths wishing to participate may call Barbara Fernandez-Ayala, area director, Monday, Tuesday, Thursday, or Friday at 899-3878.

TOPS Meetings — Take Off Pounds Sensibly meets at 5:30 p.m. Mondays in the small board room at the Goodland Regional Medical Center. Weigh-in is at 5 p.m.

Aerobics Classes — Morning aerobics classes are available at 5:30 a.m. with Tina Tompkins, and at **7:45 a.m.** with Marilyn Imel, Monday, Wednesday, and Friday at the Goodland Activities Center. A senior aerobics class for those who desire a less strenuous workout will be at **7:45 a.m. Tuesday** and Thursday with Imel. For questions, call 899-7242.

House Tours — Tours of a 1907 Victorian house at 202 W. 13th will be held from 1-5 p.m. Wednesdays through Sundays. The cost of admission will be used to support the Sherman County Historical Society.

Water Testing — A representative of the Northwest Local Environmental Protection Group will be available for a free well evaluation including

He married LaVonna Morris in

Duell taught in the Kansas schools

until 1960; in New York schools until

1970; Iowa in 1977; and then the Colo-

He married June Short of Seibert on

Dec. 20, 1987. She was also a teacher

and they enjoyed 14 years of marriage

Methodist Church, and was a master

ing. He was a musician and an carpen-

His parents; his brother, Paul; a

Dennis told the Legislative Educa-

"It's tough," Dennis said. "Admin-

other, so somebody else ends up being

rate of 1.4 percent for the more than

nephew, Robert Kittel; two nieces; eye care program.

Duell was a member of the United

rado until his retirement.

Teacher shortage a growing problem

tional Planning Committee.

TOPEKA (AP) — Not all students filled with long-term substitutes or re-

in their retirement.

1953, they had five children and later

testing well water for bacteria and nitrates. If you would like to schedule an evaluation or have other environmental concerns, call the Sherman County Health Department at (785) 899-4888.

school lunch menu

Aug. 28-31

Tuesday—Hoagie sandwich, lettuce, tomato, pickle, onion, chips, fresh fruit cup, milk Wednesday - Tacos, lettuce, cheese, tomatoes, potatoes, cookies, milk **Thursday**— Chicken nuggets, cottage cheese, relish tray, cantaloupe, milk **Friday**— Spaghetti w/meat sauce, lettuce salad, bread sticks, grapes, milk

senior center menu

Tuesday— Barbecue chicken, potato salad, pork and beans, rolls or bread, watermelon Wednesday— Tuna melt or tuna salad, vegtable soup, citrus salad, bread, bread pudding/raisins Thursday— Baked spaghetti, corn, tossed salad, bread sticks, peach cup **Friday**— Sausage gravy, mashed applesauce gelatin.

alumni news

Alumni Directories are still available. If interested please call Peggy Bahe at 899-5433.

society donations

The Sherman County Historical Society has purchased the Edythe Handy house. Tax-free pledges or donations may be made to the historical society at P.O. Box 684, Goodland, Kan. 67735 or by calling 899-6773.

child care questions

If you have questions, concerns or complaints about child care in $Sherman\,County, call\,the\,county\,health$ department office at (785) 899-4888.

tree fund donations

Many of the trees at the Goodland Cemetery have died and the cemetery board is trying to replace them. If you would like to help out, contributions for the Goodland Cemetery Memorial Tree Fund can be left at Koons or Bateman funeral homes or sent to the Goodland Cemetery Board, Box 59, Goodland, Kan. 67735. Donations may be made in memory of a loved one.

wheelchairs for use

The Senior Wheels USA Program offers electric wheelchairs to senior citizens (65 and up) and the permanently disabled at no cost to them if they qualify. The wheelchairs are for those who can't walk or use a manual wheelchair. If your need is for home use and you want to find out if you qualify, call Leon Johnson at (800) 246-6010.

hospital report

Goodland Regional Medical Center

Kristen Duell and Kathy (Duell)

Surviving are his wife June; a daugh-

Ratcliff; and a brother-in-law, Lyman

ter, Barbara Hewitt of Fredricksburg,

Va.; four sons, Steven Duell of Black

Mountain, N.C.; Robert Duell of

Colby; Roger Duell of Satellite Beach,

Fla.; and Scott Duell of Narvon, Pa.;

three step-children, Jerry Short, Sue

Maloney, and Mary Jo Maricle; a

brother, Floyd Duell and wife Betty of

Topeka; two sisters, Virgiline Amos of

Goodland, and Vera Kittel and husband

brother-in-law, Orley Conarty of Den-

teachers, where there were 175 open-

information in recent weeks in the

Statehouse. That, he said, is an indica-

Dennis said Monday's presentation

Memorials can be made to the Shrine

Amos, died before him.

in the Masonic Lodge in New York for Robert of Clifton, Colo.; 10 grandchil-

10 years. He was an accomplished dren; three great-grandchildren; a sis-

artist, and enjoyed hunting and fish-ter-in-law, Georgia Martinez; and a

tirees who moved to different districts, there are vacancies statewide, but par-

deputy education commissioner Dale ticularly among special education

istrators say they are stealing from each marked the third time he has given the

The vacancies, Dennis said, are a tion that the issue is gaining some at-

Best wishes to those ill

Today doesn't seem to be a day to think about quilts, but it won't be long until the time is right. The quilt show in Goodland proved very rewarding for a local lady, Barbara Springsteen. She

Admitted on Monday: Kathryn

Specialists for Wednesday: Dr.

Hospital weekly volunteer sched-

Steven Gulevich: neurologist, Dr.

ule: Tuesday— Beulah McClung p.m.

Have you lost a pet? Call the

Goodland Police Department at 899-

4570. Are you interested in adopting

a pet? Call the Northwest Kansas Ani-

Brad and Cathy Cramer are the par-

ents of Clayton Curtis. Born Aug. 21

at the Goodland Regional Mediacal

Center. He was 5 pounds, 31/2 onces

Grandparents are Doris Knodel of

Damian Ray Hunt was born to

Michael and Sebryna Hunt, formerly

of Goodland, at 10:49 p.m. July 23,

2001 in the Desert Samaritan Hospital

He was 6 pounds, 6 onces and 19 3/

Grandparents are Monty and Linda

Great Grandparents are Lowell

Sebaugh of Norcatur; William and

Jean Canole of Platte City Mo; and

Ruth Ijams and Robert Gresham of

high school. Normal department - En-

glish, algebra, physical geography,

elocution, Latin, botany, parliamen-

tary usage, physics, American history,

geometry, psychology, bookkeeping,

general history, methods of teaching,

The college preparatory course is

very similar. The course of study is as

strong as that of almost any of the pri-

vate colleges and normals. From The

Goodland Republic/Information pro-

vided by The Sherman County Histori-

Tobacco Support Group — A to-

bacco quitters support group meets

from 7-8 p.m., Central Time, every

Wednesday in the cafeteria of

Citizen's Medical Center in Colby.

Anyone who has a desire to stop smok-

ing is urged to attend. For information,

If you have information about

crime, call the Goodland Area Crime

Stoppers "Look Line" at 899-5665.

Your call will be confidential. If the in-

formation you give results in the arrest

of those involved, you could be eligible

for a reward of up to \$1,000. The

Goodland Area Crime Stoppers is a

nonprofit organization formed by citi-

and higher arithmetic.

area events

call (785) 462-8152.

crimestoppers

cal Society.

today in history

Hunt of Norcatur; Mary O'Brian of

Harrisonville, Mo; and Steve High-

4 inches long with brown hair and blue

Burlington and George and Ramona

Norton: Brewster, Jennifer Sanderson:

Dismissed on Monday: none

Transferred: none

Barry Smith: cardiologist

animal shelter

mal Shelter at 899-6464.

and 17 1/2 inches long.

Cramer of Kanorado.

lander of Nevada, Mo.

Schell City, Mo.

births

Goodland



michael

brewster beacon

had the "most unique" quilt displayed, and even though we don't get in touch with a Handkerchief Quilt from her mother's collection. Congratulation

Saturday there was to be a quilt showing of Theresia Aschenbunner's handiwork. This has been postponed for a period of tome, and we will let you know when we find out.

Moore will have a reception, honoring their 60th anniversary, from 2 to 4 p.m. at Lantern Park Manor. Your presence is the only gift they desire.

Just got word that Nettie Mills had a bad fall and we wish her a speedy recovery. Nettie enjoyed having her granddaughter, Sarah Mills, here for a few days. Ashley Mills, of Arriba, enjoyed spending a few days with her grandmother. We know that Nettie will have good care, but we are just sorry she is experiencing pain, now.

Hazel Tracy passed away in Denver, on Tuesday. We send our condolences to Hazel's family. As I wrote earlier, Hazel was a very thoughtful lady. Our condolences to her family.

A big 'Thank you' to Brian and Sherrie Eicher, and Violet Bowman, for gathering the commodities and bringing them back. Seemed like everything was doubly heavy, this time. Also, Roberta Luckert helped bring funeral. She said she has been doing them into the center.

Lore Depe is also having some Aug. 28, 1901 The Board of Educahealth problems, and we hope she will tion have completed the following soon be better. We miss having these some more nice rain! See you all next course of study to be used in the county friends that we used to see frequently, time.

we still think often of them.

Dick and Judy (Kutscher) Dickson were Sunday dinner guests of Marion and Coleen Crumrine, on Aug. 19. They enjoyed one of Colleen's specialties, leg of lamb roast.

Violet Bowman returned Saturday evening from a four month stay in Geor-On Sept. 9, Willard and Maxine gia, with her daughter, Terri Smtih, and family. On her return, she will now be living in a trailer home, at her daughter, Sherry Eicher's residence. The Hot Dog and Watermelon Feed

was well attended, especially consid-

ering the weather was not quite ideal. Harold and Kay Norton were honored for their public service, such as Fire Department and Senior Center Call In. There were not too many of the new residents on hand to be introduced. There was an opportunity to see the different teams and activity groups. Several young men are out for football, and they can be seen in action at Weskan on Friday at 3:30 p.m. The drill team and flag team also gave performances and will be entertaining to watch, and the cheerleaders look like they will be able to rouse a crowd in support of the Bulldogs.

Enjoyed a visit from Kit Boudreau. of Goodland, who was here for Hazel's good this summer, but staying close to the air conditioning.

That's it for this week. Hope we get

club news

Ladies Auxiliary The Ladies Auxiliary to the Lowell

Coleman Veterans of Foreign Wars Post 1133 met on Aug. 23 at the Post home. President Marilyn Colby called the meeting to order. The treasure's report was accepted. The minutes were read and approved.

Members' dues for the upcoming vear are now due.

Items needed at the VA hospitals were read. These include deodorant, puzzles, shaving cream, word find books, small packages of snacks, clothing and coats and jackets. Members are encouraged to bring any of these items to the Post home. They will be taken to the VA hospital in November.

There will be several legislative issues dealing with veterans in the US Congress this year. Jerry Moran has prisoners of war or missing in action. introduced a bill to allow veterans to
Jo Ann Wahrman gave a report on receive care at local hospitals. We are National Convention held in Milwauencouraged to contact our legislators kee. President Bush attended this conto let them know we are concerned about veterans' issues.

Thank you cards were read from the 6 p.m. A potluck dinner will be held. National Home for VFW Children. Our special guest for this meeting will This is campus operated by the VFW be Connie Miller, the ninth district sefor orphans or families of veterans. It nior vice president from St. Francis. is located in Eaton Rapids, Mich. Cur- Connie will be doing an official inspecrently there are 152 children at the

Mary Zimbelman won the drawing for a life membership to the National Home Foundation. The charter was draped in memory

for Elsie Baker and for Hazel Tracy. The standing motion for the monthly donation to the General VA Hospital Fund was amended to read \$30 per \$100 was donated to the Memorial

Motorcycle Ride to Milwaukee. This money will be used for the phone card program, Operation Uplink. The motorcycle ride raised \$14,000 for Operation Uplink. Joe and Jo Ann Wahrman were participants in this ride along with four other bikers from Kansas. POW/MIA week is Sept. 17 through

21. This week is designated for the remembrance of those veterans who are

vention on Monday. The next meeting will be Sept. 27 at

tion of our Auxiliary. All members are encouraged to attend this meeting.

First Baptist Church gets full-time pastor

By Reaghan Smith

zens against crime.

The Goodland Daily News The interim pastor has decided to

stay on at Goodland's First Baptist Church, starting as the permanent, fulltime minister on Sunday.

Pastor Bud Chester said he and his wife had been happily retired, and he had served as interim pastor in several Kansas towns before coming here.

Before taking the interim poistion here, he said, he had only been through Goodland on his way to other places. "I had heard a lot of things about

Goodland's weather, too hot, too cold, too much sun, too much snow," he said, 'but they are not true. It's nice here, and the people are nice, too.'

Since he has been here, he said, he preaches every Sunday morning, teaches Sunday School when needed, leads the Sunday night Bible Study and Wednesday Bible Study at Good Samaritan Care Center, and attends the Thursday night Bible Study. Tuesday morning, he has a prayer meeting and is available for counseling.

Members of the congregation approached the Pulpit Committee and suggested that he be talked into taking the full time pastor position. After discussion, the committee asked him to take the position on Aug. 10.

"Coming out of retirement wasn't easy," Chester said. "My wife and I prayed about it for two weeks."

Pastor Bud, known to a few as Will-

iam, said he was born in Monongahela, Leavenworth. While there, he was Pa., on Feb. 6, 1925, the middle child of four boys and three girls.

He went to Ottawa University in Aug. 1947. In December of that year, children, 10 grand children and two great-grandchildren.

Chester came here as interim pastor on May 20. He said he began his ministry as an interim pastor for the summer of 1948 in Arthur, Neb. After returning to college, he was pastor of Apponoose Baptist Church in Pomona for four years. He attended Northern Baptist Seminary in Chicago and served the First Baptist Church of and then went to Whiting, Kan. While there, he received his college degree from Kansas State Teachers College at

asked to serve the Wetmore Community Church. He drove 60 miles one

way to serve that church.

The Wilson Avenue Baptist Church he met Lois Houston and they were of Leavenworth called and he served married Feb. 17, 1948. They have five there for nearly seven years. He retired from teaching in 1988 and was called to be the pastor of the Delaware -Woodlawn Baptist Church yoke, in Fairview and Sebatha, where he served for 10 years.

After retiring there, he was asked to join the interim program. He served 11 months at the Wathena Baptist Church and then went to Hoyt Baptist Church for 22 months. Following that, he and his wife visited their son and daughter Clyde, Kan. He was there for four years in Texas for three months and took a quick trip to Germany to see another son living there. When they returned home to Wathena, he was asked to come to Goodland for what he thought Chester hired as a sixth grade teacher would be a few months.

correction

Matters of Record in the Aug. 24 edition of *The Goodland Daily News* said that Brandon Terry had been arrested for disorderly conduct. This was not accurate. He was a victim of disorderly conduct and no arrest has been made in the case.

* * * * * *

The Goodland Daily News will cor-Please call our office at (785) 899-

rect any mistake or in a news story. 2338 to report errors. We believe that news should be fair and factual. We want to keep an accurate record and appreciate you calling to our attention any failure to live up to this standard.

Know any good TALES? Give us a call at the Goodland Daily News. 899-2338

www.goodlandnet.com/movies

Fri. & Sat.: 7:00 and 9:00 p.m. Sun. 1:30 and 7:00 p.m. Legally Blonde Mon. - Thurs. 7:00 p.m. Movie Bucks Make Great Gifts! Sherman

J₂O TUTORING & TEST PREP

ACT / SAT / ASVAB AND ALL SUBJECT AREAS **FULLY KANSAS CERTIFIED**

20 + YEARS COMBINED EXPERIENCE

899-7551 aa0pp@wwebservice.net

Internet **Tonight!** 899-2338